Party Secretary of the Xinjiang Uighur Autonomous Region

Chen Quanguo


479 Zhongshan Lu

Wulumuqi Shi, Xinjiang


China

Copy to:

Minister of Public Security, Zhao Kezhi


14 Dongchang’anjie

Dongchengqu


Beijing Shi 100741, China
(Plaats, datum)

Dear Secretary,
I am writing you to express my concern about Uighur PHD student Guligeina Tashimaimaiti. She has not been heard of since 26 December 2017. On that day she returned from Malaysia to her hometown in Yili (XUAR). 
I am concerned that Guligeina Tashimaimaiti is being detained. Unless there is sufficient credible and admissible evidence that she has committed an internationally recognized offence, she should be released immediately and have any charges against her dropped. In the case that she will be legally pursued, she should be granted a fair trial in line with international standards. 
In addition, I urge you to ensure that she has regular, unrestricted access to a lawyer of her choice and her family and is not subjected to torture or other ill-treatment.

Lastly, I call on you to ensure that everybody in the XUAR is able to communicate with family members and other people in China and abroad, without interference unless justified in line with international human rights law.

Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter. I am kindly awaiting your reply.

Yours sincerely,

(Naam, adres)
